

Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Incorporated Gamma Nu Zeta Chapter



Deirdre Laws, Esq. President Camden City and Western Camden County P.O. Box 2574 Camden, NJ 08101

Valerie Hollingsworth-Baker International President **Gina Merritt-Epps, Esq.** Atlantic Regional Director

Titessa D. SmithNew Jersey State Director

"Celebrating a 100 Years of Finer Scholarship Luncheon"

March 16, 2020

Dear Gamma Nu Zeta Chapter's Scholarship Luncheon Guests:

It is with great regret that I inform you that Gamma Nu Zeta Chapter's Scholarship Luncheon scheduled for March 21, 2020 has been canceled. The health and safety of our guests is paramount. After continuously reviewing and responding to the local, state, and federal recommendations/mandates regarding the rapidly changing COVID-19 outbreak, it was necessary to cancel the event. Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Incorporated is a community conscious action-oriented organization and it is our duty to put our community first.

While Gamma Nu Zeta Chapter was looking forward to honoring distinguished members of the Camden County community, we must think about the health and safety of all that would be in attendance. It is our hope to honor the awardees at another time, when it is safe to do so.

We will still announce the winners of our fundraising raffle, by at a later date. The winners will be notified by the Soror who the recipient purchased their ticket from.

Gamma Nu Zeta Chapter will be reimbursing funds to all those who purchased tickets to our scholarship event. The chapter member who you purchased your ticket from will coordinate you receiving your refund. I ask that you allow up to 60 days from this correspondence for your payment to be received.

I thank everyone for their endless support of our annual scholarship luncheon that helps Gamma Nu Zeta Chapter provide scholarships for young ladies in the Camden County community pursuing a college degree. The chapter will distribute out our annual scholarships later in the spring. If you would like to make a donation to our scholarship fund instead of receiving a reimbursement, please advise the chapter member from whom you purchased your ticket.

Your continuous support is truly appreciated.

In Service,

Deirdre Laws, Esq. Zeta Phi Beta Sorority, Incorporated Gamma Nu Zeta Chapter President